October 8, 1992

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, October 8, 1992 at
7:30 p.m. in the Township Municipal Building located at 902 Hoffman Home Road, Gettysburg, PA. All
members were present.

The minutes of last months meeting were approved by motion of Supervisor Don Moul, 2™ by Supervisor
Glenn Snyder, carried.

The Treasurers Report and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $3,756.38 to be paid out of the Payroll
Account, checks numbered 1142 through 1152; and $26,062.92 to be paid out of the General Account, checks
numbered 6533 through 6552 were approved by motion of Moul, 2" by Snyder, carried.

Subdivisions:

-Bob Gitt- Snyder noted that the subdivision meets all setbacks and acreage requirements. The sewer
modules seem to be in order. Motion made by Moul to accept the plan per DER approval. 2" by Snyder,
carried.

Road Report:

The Supervisors got prices for line painting from Ross Industries (.05/foot) and Alpha Space (.0325/foot).
Alpha Space will paint lines in the Township as well as some roads in Mt. Pleasant Township in order to
reach the 10 miles required to receive the lower price.

Correspondence:
Information was received from MetEd concerning the street light on Route 97 and White Road. Resolution
No. 92.006 was approved by motion of Snyder, 2™ by Moul, carried.**

At this time Supervisor Moul noted a conversation he had with Barry Hoffman from PennDot concerning the
road improvements needed on Route 97 and Heritage Drive. Mr. Hoffman stated that the State would put the
top on the road if the township would pay for the base for the passing lanes. The Supervisors will contact
PennDot to find out where things stand with the SAMI plan and exactly what the situation is. The largest
expense is the engineering work that needs to be done prior to any road work. Hilbert noted that it has been
the intention of the Supervisors to make these improvements, and this has been worked on over the past 3
years with attempted negotiations. Mr. Hoffman will be contacted.

-Received a letter from the National Park Service concerning a meeting on land use and development
planning around the battlefield. There will be a special meeting for Municipal Officials on October 14 at
2:00 p.m. at the Holiday Inn and another for the public that evening at 7:30 p.m. at the Biglerville Fire Hall.
-Letter from the commissioners concerning bridge inspections. Pennoni Associates, Inc. will be doing the
work for the township, and the Secretary is instructed to send the attached letter of approval back to the
Commissioners with the signatures.

-Received the accident report from PennDot for 1991

-Received the 1990 Census.

-Letter from the Commissioners thanking the Township for the donation to the Economic Development
Corporation.

-Letter from the Adams County Board of Assessment Appeals informing us that Roscoe Barnes has resigned
his position as assistant assessor for Mount Joy Township and that they are looking for a replacement.
-Letter from Littlestown Area School District asking that we notify them any time we are closing roads for
their bus routes.

-Information received regarding the Golden Menu Restaurant. The Supervisors will meet with Dean Shultz
on October 14 at 1:00 to discuss this problem.

-DCA Seminars for Hazardous Materials and for winter road maintenance workshops.

-Letter from Gettysburg National Bank informing us that they are merging with PNC Bank.

Old Business:

-AG District - A public meeting will be set up.



-Fuel Tanks - Aero Oil removed the old tanks and found some contamination in the ground. DER will come
in to inspect the soils and send a sample to the lab for analysis.

New Business:

-Jane Lordeman from the YWCA was present to ask for donations for the 1993 year.

-Budget meeting workshop is scheduled for October 21, 1992 at 2:00 p.m.

-Rhoda Conover, Tax Collector, asked if the Township would pay for the Tax Collector Convention and for
misc. dues. The motion was made by Moul to pay for this year convention but not the dues and to reconsider
the convention reimbursement next year, motion 2" by Snyder, carried.

-The subject of doing some work at the Pine Bank Cemetery was brought up. It was noted that the township
can only spend $300.00/year on any one cemetery which includes regular maintenance. It didn’t get very far.
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.

**Resolution can be found on disk labeled “Resolutions (2)” under above date and subject.



